
SUMMIT TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 
Regular Business Meeting 
Monday, March 3, 2025 

 
Chairman Welka called the regular business meeting of the Board of Supervisors to order at 
6:00 p.m.  Supervisors Davis and Welka were present, as were Solicitor Wachter and Secretary 
Vallimont and four interested persons.  
 
Motion by Davis, second by Welka, to approve February 18, 2025 minutes as presented. 
Vote:  2/0 
 
Motion by Davis, second by Welka, to approve the February 2025 expenses. 
Vote:  2/0 
 
Motion by Davis, second by Welka, to approve the donated use of Picnicana by the Waterford 
Elementary School 4th grade for a field trip on May 23, 2025, 10:00 am – 1:30 pm. 
Vote:  2/0 
 
Motion by Davis, second by Welka, to deny the use request of The Jr SeaWolves, for the use of 
baseball fields at Community Park; the supervisors felt this could potentially interfere with the 
Ft. LeBeouf Little League. 
Vote:  2/0 
 
Solicitor Wachter stated that the closing for the Glory Drive property should be done in the near 
future. 
 
Engineer Jonas was not in attendance. 
 
Supervisor Davis commented that things are going well and they are wrapping up with the snow 
equipment and starting to get tractors and mowers ready. 
Supervisor Welka reported that the crew has been cleaning yards and they are working on fine-
tuning the plows and wings on the new trucks. 
 
Ed Weber, John Borges and Charles Earl, all residents of Popp’s MHP, questioned the park 
owner’s right to charge for water on an average-use basis.  The STWA stopped reading 
individual meters a number of years ago and the billing at the park is outrageous.  Mr. Weber 
feels this is discrimination against the homeowners.  It was explained that the Water Authority 
is its’ own entity, and the township has no say how business is run.  The STWA’s next meeting 
is tomorrow morning at 9:00 am in this meeting room. 
 
With no further business to come before the Board, motion by Davis, second by Welka, to 
adjourn the meeting at 6:41 p.m. 
Vote:  2/0 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
 
Lisa A. Vallimont, Secretary 
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